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Pentecost was May 20th, and the season of  

Pentecost will extend well toward the end of  

November. It lasts almost 26 weeks. During this  

time we will focus on the teachings of Jesus. 
 

In the early church the festival of Pentecost, along 

with Christmas and Easter, was a major festival that 

helped anchor the church year.  Advent, Christmas, 

and Epiphany were part of the Christmas cycle.  

Lent and Easter were part of the Easter cycle,  

and the Pentecost season of 26 weeks was the 

Pentecost cycle. These festivals determined  

the church year and our worship. 
 

In recent times Pentecost has lost a lot of its  

significance. Our secular society recognizes Easter 

and Christmas as one day holidays, but Pentecost  

is completely overlooked.   
 

On that first Pentecost the disciples were gathered 

together and the Holy Spirit was poured out upon the 

church. The sound of a rushing wind and tongues of 

fire appeared on the heads of the disciples as signs 

that the Spirit was given to the church. However,  

the greatest gift of all was the gift of language.  

People from all over the then-known world heard the 

disciples preaching the marvelous deeds of God  

òin our own  

native languageó! 

The Spirit  

empowered  

the church to 

speak about  

God and witness 

about what  

Jesus had done 

for us. Language  

became a tool to 

carry the gospel. 
 

PASTORõS   PAGE 

Language is a powerful gift. The way we speak to  

one another can create or destroy a community.  

The simple words òI love youó have inspired poets, 

dreamers, soldiers, and philosophers of every age.  

On Pentecost God gave us the gift of language as a 

powerful tool to help people find God, and not just  

any God, but a God who loves sinners. He gave us  

a story to tell about Jesus who became flesh,  

lived and died among us, and rose to new life. 
 

There is a saying that òtalk is cheap.ó This is  

a reaction to hollow words and unkept promises.  

However, words are powerful.  With words you can 

break the spirit of a teen. With words you can  

tear apart a friendship. With words you can  

betray a loved one. Words can also energize a  

congregation. Words can repair broken  

hearts and restore forgiveness. Words  

can heal the hurting soul.   
 

The adage:  òSticks and stones can break my  

bones, but names can never hurt me,ó is simply  

false! Words have the power to mend or tear apart. 

God has given us words, a tremendous tool to help  

us in our ministry. We speak, share, and pronounce 

words which point us to Jesus, Godõs Word. 
 

In the coming  

Pentecost season 

come and hear 

Godõs Word and  

how our lives are  

affected. Hear  

once again the  

story of Godõs  

love for us. That  

loving word can  

heal a dying heart!   
 

Pastor Lillie 

S e a s o n  o f  P e n t e c o s t  



 

 

 WK  GREETERS   ASSISTING MINISTERS  LAY READERS  

 3 Sarah and Ken Armstrong    Deb Meyer  Roberta Dietrich 

 10 Barb and Dale Bollman    Hilary Shirven  Barb Bollman 

 17 Jan Jarrett and Jeannie Wineland  Nan Goff  Jeannie Wineland 

 24 Juanita Allender and Winnie Lush  Andrew Loebach  Wally Hochsprung 

 
    

 WK COMMUNION ASSISTANTS              PRAYER PARTNERS                ALTAR GUILD  

 3  Sarah and Ken Armstrong Deb Meyer and Laura Tomblin Chris Golden 

 10 Barb and Dale Bollman Carol Gard and Andrew Loebach Mary Jane Hinshaw 

 17 Jan Jarrett and Jeannie Wineland Nan and Terry Goff Chris Golden 

 24 Roxanne and Wally Hochsprung Linda Ericsson and Sue Hughes Roxanne Hochsprung 
                  
 

 

 WK COFFEE HOUR  MISSIONARY SUPPORT   

 3  Crop Walk  Goff Anniversary 
    

 10 Diane and Mike Page  Carol Gard 
    

 17 Womenõs Board No support donated 
    

 24 Tower of Towels  No support donated  

  Roberta, Carol, Pam  

      

If you need the church unlocked contact   June Key Person ñ Will Staelens 

Volunteers  
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NEWS FROM THE CHURCH OFFICE é 

 

 

 INTERIM PASTOR JAMES LILLIE 
 309-678-0226    JASRLILLIE@GMAIL.COM 
 

 C/S ILLINOIS SYNOD ASSEMBLY 
 THURSDAY, JUNE 7 ñ SATURDAY, JUNE 9 
 

 CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED  
 LAURA ON VACATION    FRIDAY, JUNE 15 
 

 CORNERSTONE DEADLINE  
 MONDAY, JUNE 18 
 

 CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 
 THURSDAY, JUNE 21   6:30PM  
 

 

NEW MEMBER 
We welcomed Mark Hopkins as our newest 

member to Grace and Peace. Even though 

Mark does not live in Peoria, he loves  

Grace and Peace and has felt that it has  

been his church home for the past three  

years. Mark is a semi truck driver for Schneider 

International where he is stationed out of  

Sterling, Illinois. While he may not be at every 

service because of work travel, he will join us 

whenever he is in Peoria. Mark is also an avid 

amateur photographer. He especially loves our 

Christmas Eve Candlelight service and says 

they are the most beautiful heõs ever seen.  
 

We are so thrilled to have Mark join our  

membership roles. 

CENTRAL/SOUTHERN ILLINOIS    2018 SYNOD ASSEMBLY 
THURSDAY, JUNE 7 THROUGH SATURDAY, JUNE 9     CHAMPAIGN, ILLINOIS 

GRACE AND PEACE REPRESENTATIVES ñ ANN AND DICK JOYCE 
  

Pray for your  

CHURCH COUNCIL  
 

 

MONTHLY MEETING 
THURSDAY, JUNE 21    6:30 PM 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мт 
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FIFTY PLUS FOOD AND FUN FELLOWSHIP     WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6    12:00 NOON 

Fifties Plus will meet at noon on Wednesday June 6, 

at the Wheels of Time Museum which is located off 

Knoxville Ave/Route 40. Many of us are eager to 

see the LeTourneau Steel House as well as the  

myriad of other treasures the museum has on  

display. There is an admission charge, they only  

accept cash or checks. After we have toured, those 

who are interested can have lunch at either Braskyõs or Chang Wok Inn.  

(We will make a decision that day.) Both places are in the strip mall just  

north of the Route #6 exit.    
 

The Riverfront Museum Senior Wednesday program on July 11 looks interesting ñ 

Solar Superstorms in the DOME Planetarium ñ so we will do that in July.  

Carol Gard 

 

 
MIRIAM CIRCLE     TUESDAY, JUNE 12     7:00PM 

Miriam Circle will meet on the second Tuesday of the month which is June 12  

at 7:00pm at church. Please join us for Bible Study and fellowship.  Carol Gard 

 

 
COMING JULY 27ñ28 ñ 29   VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
A new, redesigned VBS is coming July 27ñ28ñ29!  More information to come!  

Remember to invite kids, grandkids, and friends. It will be multi-generational.  

 

 
WHO LIKES TO GET THEIR HANDS DIRTY? 

We are always looking for anyone who would like to play in the dirt and get their 

hands dirty! Our landscaping team is in need of volunteers to help maintain our 

flowerbeds. Volunteers are assigned a specific area of their choosing and are 

asked to tend their area once or twice a month during the growing season.  

If you are interested, please contact Mark Golden. 

 

 
OUTDOOR FUN FOR OUR KIDS 
Our playground set has received a fresh  

coat of paint!  Thank you to Collin Smet,  

Addi Smet, and Barb Purple! Also a  

special thank you to Jim Claude who  

did the high work! Shown in the photo  

are Collin, Addi, and Barb; not shown  

is Jim Claude. 

Mark Golden 
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AGAPE 
We are up to 29 quilts for this season and have hit a little pause right now. Two 

weeks ago Barb and I got into two boxes of 6.5ó squares that Mary Ellen Noren 

trimmed for us about 11 years ago. We appreciate her efforts very much and have 

fond memories of her standing behind the kitchen serving counter trimming away.  

We still have one more big box of those squares but Barb and I were able to put 

2,156 into 44 patterned squares of 7 x 7 for centers of future quilts.   
 

We will have about four different arrangements for those centers and are eager  

to get started on a new phase. Kristina G. is sewing six of those centers, and so  

far I have 31 completed. 
 

With the passing of Sue Sylvester we have lost another good friend and worker.  

She used to go into work early on the Wednesdays we had aGAPe so she could 

come to join us about 1:00pm. Some days she even brought her sister-in-law 

along. 
 

The upcoming quilt sessions will be May 30, June 13, and June 27. You can see 

there is room for more helpers.  Roberta Dietrich  

 
TOWER OF TOWELS  
Tower of Towels is coming up on Sunday, June 24. Find your bargains and bring 

them that day. The towels should be about 27ó x 54ó and Walmart seems to have 

the best price. We still have Mark Golden as our measuring stick for the project.  

Roberta Dietrich 

 

THRIVENT FOOD BASKETS FOR LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES 
Thrivent food baskets for LSSI were assembled on Friday, May 18. We had 18 

families with 82 members. We know we touched those lives with the gifts provided 

by our Thrivent Action Team Cards and our Thrivent Choice Dollars. Thank you to 

everyone who assisted in the packing. 
 

LSSI staff member Lori Sparks, shared with us that they have had about 150  

new children come into the Foster Care program in the last two weeks.  

Roberta Dietrich 

 
WHAT DO YOU DO WITH ALL THE COINS THAT COME IN THE MAIL TO YOU? 
I have been saving mine to put into our World Hunger jar which is very lonesome 

at the back left side of the sanctuary. Stop and think about the good they will  

do when all of us gather those coins together. Dave and I give to the various  

organizations that send the coins in the first place, but it is more than just  

returning a nickel or a dime. This way we can serve two purposes at once.   

Roberta Dietrich 

 

SALVATION ARMY DONATIONS  
Now that òA Ton of Food for A Ton of Goodó is over for 2018, you may continue  

to bring items for the grocery cart in the Narthex, and they will be delivered to  

the food pantry for the Salvation Army.  Roberta Dietrich 


